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Sisters and BILs of Chapter ME, 
Macomb, Illinois, enjoyed a social 
celebrating the year 1969. Several 

came dressed with a “flower in their 
hair.” Guests were welcomed with 
a mixer game—each person had a 

name of a singer pinned to their shirt 
and was instructed to ask questions 

of others to get clues until they could 
guess the name pinned to them. A 
host BIL played parts of tunes and 

quizzed guests on memories of the 
recording artists, groups and songs 

of 1969. The BIL committee provided 
Italian beef sandwiches and drinks 

and each sister brought a salad  
or dessert. Everyone  

enjoyed the trip down  
memory lane. 
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“Viability Through Visibility” is a concept 
and challenge brought up at the 
California State Convention in 2019  
and Chapter NR, San Diego, California, 
took the challenge and ran with it. In 
August, they had a booth at the Hillcrest 
Farmer’s Market, San Diego’s largest, 
every Sunday. Through sales of lavender 
neck wraps, eye pillows, aprons and 
throw pillows, the chapter earned money 
for P.E.O. philanthropies and got the 
word out about P.E.O., all with an eye on 
Viability Through Visibility!

Chapter NR had 
a booth at the 
Hillcrest Farmer’s 
Market every  
Sunday in August. 
From the left,  
P.E.O.s Darlene Daum 
Papano, Sally Stovall, 
Janice Faulstich, 
Priscilla Dickson 
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